Planning Working Group (PLWG) Report to ROS
November 11, 2010
· The PLWG met on October 28, 2010.
· NPRR192, adding key provisions of the Regional Planning Group Charter to the Nodal Protocols, has been submitted on behalf of the PLWG. The ERCOT CEO Revision Request Review concludes that this NPRR does not impact Nodal systems, budget or schedule and ERCOT does not object to this NPRR proceeding through the stakeholder review process. Endorsement from the ROS is requested. 
· The PLWG is reviewing a draft PGRR to add the remaining portions of the Planning Charter to the Planning Guides. Final review is expected at the November PLWG meeting.
· Market Rules is nearing completion on adjustments to the PGRR which will add portions of the SSWG procedures into the Planning Guides. This PGRR deals with the current transmission planning power flow case building process. ERCOT Market Rules suggested adding this PGRR as an appendix with minimum style revision. The PLWG agrees with this approach, since this process is still evolving and will require revision when procedures are complete.
· SSWG Chairman Wes Woitt provided an update on the testing of the planning cases produced using of the Topology Processor. Wes also provided an update on a related SCR that the SSWG has submitted to ERCOT. 
· The PLWG reviewed a draft PGRR to add the Planning Reserve Margin calculation methodology into the Planning Guides. Several comments from the attendees were incorporated and the draft PGRR will be submitted as a formal PGRR.
· ERCOT Market Rules is reviewing the DWG Procedures PGRR.

·  The SPWG Chairman Sam Woolard provided the PLWG with a draft document for incorporating portions of the SPWG procedures into the Planning Guides, requested comments from the PLWG and plans to review at the Nov. 11-12, 2010 SPWG meeting.
· Oncor volunteered to work on the PGRRs to incorporate ALDR and TPIT as a PGRR.

·  A joint review with the Congestion Working Group of the Transmission Planning Economic Criteria is expected after Nodal Go Live, the first quarter of 2011.

· The next regular PLWG meeting is scheduled for November 30, 2010 at the ERCOT MET Center.
